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October 2024 

In October, the Joshua Police Department participated in the Joshua Citizen’s Police Academy Alumni 

Association’s National Night Out and the Drug Enforcement Administration’s Drug Take-Back Program. 

The National Night Out was very well attended and was the most successful National Night Out I have 

taken part of in Joshua, Texas. Our congratulations go out the JCPAAA members who organized this event. 

We hope to see even greater participation from the community in the future. The Drug Take-Back event 

was also a great success. The amount of drugs collected was more than double that of previous years. The 

Joshua Police Department also continued working towards several other goals during the month of 

October. The JCPAAA returned the draft of the Citizen’s on Patrol program manual to us along with any 

of their membership’s recommendations and suggestions. We took delivery of a FIST suit to be used in 

department defensive tactics training and in the Women’s Self-Defense course. This suit is a fully padded 

suit with a helmet and allows a person to act as an aggressor while taking full strength strikes from 

someone in training. We thank the JCPAAA for the donated funds which allowed us to purchase this 

important tool. The first Women’s Self-Defense class is scheduled for November 12, 2024. We look 

forward to providing this and similar training to the public in the future. 

Patrol  

Category October 2024 October 2023 2024 year to date 

Dispatched Calls 257 242 2417 
Arrests 7 12 131 
Crash Reports 9 3 38 
Traffic Stops  326 554 4504 
Citations 154 297 2774 
Outside LE Agency Assist 12 17 101 
Reports 56 43 442 
    

 

Investigations  

Category October 2024 October 2023 2024 year to date 

Crimes Against Persons 12 7 39 
Property Crime (Thefts, Damage) 10 11 116 
Other (Drug or Alch/Missing/Deceased) 34 25 287 
Total 56 43 442 

Training and Community Outreach 
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• 10/1/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar, Sgt. Lee, and Sgt. Wright attended the Joshua Citizen’s Police 
Academy Alumni Association meeting. Chief Fullagar Presented the JCPAAA with a draft copy of the 
Citizen’s on Patrol program for the group’s input. Sgt. Lee signed up any of the female membership 
who wanted to participate in the Women’s Self-defense class. 

• 10/5/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar, Sgt. Lee, Sgt. Session, Sgt. Wright, Officer Stone, and Officer 
Mansell attended the JCPAAA’s National Night Out. 

• 10/5/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar, Sgt. Lee, Sgt. Wright, and Officers Bright, Cox, and Villalobos 
attended the Cit of Joshua Employee Appreciation Picnic. 

• 10/15/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar attended a Tactical Operations Liability training course. 

• 10/24/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar, Sgt. Lee, Sgt. Wright, Detective Sosebee, and Officers Bright and 
Cox attended the Methodist Men’s Luncheon. 

• 10/26/24 - Sgt. Wright and Officer Barger participated in the Drug Enforcement Administration’s 
Drug Take-Back program which was more successful than it has ever been. They also sought out 
parties interested in the Citizen’s Police Academy during that event. 

• 10/28/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar attended the Criminal Justic Policy Development Committee 
meeting at the North Central Texas Council of Governments in Arlington, Texas. 

• 10/28/24 - Sgt. Lee and Officers Barger and Mansell assisted the Joshua ISD Police with their 
Homecoming Parade. 

• 10/30/24 - Interim Chief Fullagar, and Officers barger and Martin gave a security presentation to the 
staff of Pinnacle Bank. 

• 10/30/24 - Detective Sosebee attended and gave a presentation for Red Ribbon Week at the 
Adventist School. 


